
January 23, 2020 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Mark L. Johnson 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, Washington 98503 

RE: UE-190882—In the Matter of the Investigation of Avista Corporation d/b/a Avista

 

Utilities, Puget Sound Energy, and Pacific Power and Light Company Regarding

 

Prudency of Outage and Replacement Power Costs 

Pacific Power & Light Company (Pacific Power), a division of PacifiCorp, submits the rebuttal 
testimony and exhibits of Charles L. Tack and Michael G. Wilding.   

Consistent with the protective orders1 and WAC 480-07-160 that were issued in both dockets, 
Pacific Power has shaded the appropriate company confidential information and specified where 
the information is appropriately company-confidential. Company-confidential testimony and 
exhibits are provided to the Commission in accordance with WAC 480-07-160.  The company 
confidential testimony and exhibits include valuable commercial information, specifically 
information related to the internal operational details of generating facilities.  Disclosure of such 
information would harm Pacific Power and other third-party co-owners of the Colstrip 
generating facility by making operational details and decision-making procedures available to 
suppliers and competitors.   

It is respectfully requested that all formal correspondence and requests regarding this filing be 
addressed to: 

By email (preferred): datarequest@pacificorp.com  

By regular mail: Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon, 97232 

Please direct informal inquiries to Ariel Son, Regulatory Affairs Manager, at (503) 813-5410. 

1 Order 03, Docket No. UE-190458 (Oct. 29, 2019); Order 02, Docket No. UE-190882 (Oct. 28, 2019).  
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Sincerely, 
 
            /s/              
Michael Wilding 
Director, Net Power Costs and Regulatory Policy  
Pacific Power & Light Company 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 
 
Enclosures 
 


